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Dear Parents,

It was wonderful to welcome all the children back on Thursday after a great summer break. 

They all looked so smart in their new school uniforms. A big thank you to parents for the support they give the school in ensuring all of our children comply with our agreed dress code. Please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly marked with their name to minimise loss, as items are costly to replace.
The staff & I would like to extend a very special welcome to the 55 new Primary 1 children & their parents. We look forward to getting to know you as we all work together to ensure that our school provides the very best possible experiences for your child.
Each child will be issued this week with a number of important forms, which require be completed, signed by a parent/carer and returned to school as soon as possible. Please check your child’s bag for these forms.
SCHOOL APP

If you have not already done so please download our school APP, at your earliest convenience. School office staff are happy to help if you are having trouble doing so. The school APP is an important means of home/school communication. Push notifications are regularly used to issue reminders. The monthly bulletin will be available on the App every month. If you would like to receive a copy by email please complete the slip and hand in to the office. Further information specific to groups/stages of pupils is also issued in letters but this is kept to a minimum to avoid administration costs. If you are a social media user then you may wish to visit the St Charles Parent Council Facebook page, which the group kindly permit the school office to use when required. The school can also be followed on Twitter @stcharlespais
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
HEALTHY CHOICES

All children are encouraged to consume water during the day as they work in class. Parents are asked to provide their child with a water bottle for this purpose. This will be brought home at the end of each day to be washed and can then be brought back to school each morning refilled. Chilled milk and fresh drinking water are available at lunchtime in the school dining hall.  If you allow your child to drink fruit juice, this may be consumed as part of his/her lunch.
Please note fizzy drinks are not permitted in school at anytime.

A small number of children in the school suffer from Nut allergies, which are very serious & could in fact prove fatal. Parents are asked not to allow their child to bring snacks to school containing nuts eg. Snickers bars, Kinder Bueno bars & Nutella.
The safety and well-being of all children can only be guaranteed if together we make St Charles’ Primary School a NUT FREE ZONE. 
I am grateful for your support on this matter. 

**IMPORTANT** - ADMINISTRATION OF MEDICATION

Should your child require medication during the school day this can be arranged. 

Medication will only be administered by an authorised member of staff on receipt of a completed Parental Permission Form. This form is available from the school office, when required.

Medication should only be taken during the school day when absolutely essential.

It is important to know that school staff are not permitted to give non-prescribed medication to pupils (e.g. over the counter 

remedies such as paracetamol etc.) All medications require a pharmacy label clearly marked with the child’s name.

It is advisable that children requiring antibiotics should either remain at home when the illness is acute or, if able to attend 
school, the dosage arrangements should be worked out to allow the antibiotic to be taken before and after the school day wherever  possible.

Asthma inhalers are not routinely administered by school staff. Children with asthma should be encouraged & supported to enable them to administer themselves. Parents must ensure their child has an inhaler in his/her school bag daily if he/she has asthma. Inhalers require to be retained by the child to enable responsive use.
REPORTING PUPIL ABSENCE

If a child is absent from school, parents are asked to phone or email the school office by 9.30 am on the first day. If no telephone call or email is received, parents will automatically receive a text message asking them to phone the school immediately.

If an absence is planned, please inform the head teacher in writing. If a child requires to depart early for any reason the school office must be notified in advance. No child will be permitted to leave early unless collected by an authorised adult. If at the end of the school day, for any reason, a child is not collected at his/her usual meeting place he/she must return to the building and report to the office immediately. Please ensure that your child understands this arrangement.

Please make every effort to avoid family holidays during term time as this disrupts the child’s education and reduces learning time. The head teacher can approve absence from school for a family holiday in certain extreme situations, for example, in traumatic domestic circumstances where the holiday would improve the cohesion and wellbeing of the family. Please discuss your plans with the head teacher before the holiday. If the head teacher does not give permission before the holiday, it will be recorded as unauthorised absence. The head teacher may also exercise discretion when a parent can prove that work commitments make a family holiday impossible during school holiday times.  Normally, your employer will need to provide evidence of your work commitments. Absence approved by the head teacher on this basis is regarded as authorised absence. Attendance alert letters are issued to parents automatically if pupil attendance falls below 90%.
MEET THE TEACHER
There will be an opportunity for parents to visit the school to see their child’s classroom and meet the teacher. Parents are welcome to come in to visit the class. There will be tea and coffee available in the school hall after your class visit and a chance to chat to staff and parents before pick up time at 3pm. Please see times for visiting classes below;
P1 – Mrs Ferguson, P1 – Miss Leck, P1/2 – Miss Lamont, P2 – Mrs Flanagan, Mrs Stevenson, P2/3 – Mr Lindsay/Mrs Kelly, P3 – Mrs Powrie P3/4 – Mrs West/Miss Hanlon – Wednesday 4th September at 1.30 – 2pm. 

P4 – Mrs Copstick, P4/5 – Miss Tormey, P5 – Mrs Roddy, P5/6 – Miss Milne, P6 – Mrs McWilliams, P6/7 – Mrs Armstrong, P7 – Mr Stafford, P7 – Mrs Ferguson/Mrs Ward - Wednesday 4th September at 2.15 – 2.45pm.
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

EARLY YEARS CURRICULUM EVENING

P1 parents are invited to come along to the school hall on Wednesday 18th September at 6.30pm-8pm to hear all about the learning in P1. Mrs Kelly & the P1 teachers will provide information on a wide range of aspects of learning including reading, writing, phonics & maths and how you can support your child’s learning at home.  The format of the evening will be a presentation by Mrs Kelly & then an opportunity for parents to speak to teachers & have a look at some of the resources used in class. Nursery parents are also invited to attend the nursery at this time, to speak to nursery staff about programmes of work.
PARENT COUNCIL 

The Parent Council in St Charles’ is a very active group who raise a considerable amount of money each year for the benefit of all children. Last session the group paid for a number of pupil events/activities & has just donated £3,000 to the school to purchase a range of resources including ICT, furnishing library corners and our new Tranquillity Den. The group is always looking to expand membership, if you are interested please come along to the first meeting to find out more. Please watch out for information on St Charles’ Primary School APP.
HOME LEARNING TASKS
Home learning tasks will be issued to children week beginning Monday 26th August.
BREAKFAST CLUB

The Breakfast Club is open for business daily from 8.15am. All places are full at present but please feel free to put your name on the waiting list, held in the school office, should you require a place. If your child currently has a place & you no longer require this service please advise to allow this to be offered to another family. The cost of the service is £1 per session. All sessions must be paid, even if your child is absent.

FREE SCHOOL MEALS
Parents are reminded that ALL children in primaries 1-3 are eligible to receive a FREE midday meal daily. 
P4-P7 children must pay in advance for all meals taken unless an application for free meals has been made to Renfrewshire Council & an award letter has been received. If you have applied but an award letter has not yet been made the cost of meals will required to be met in full. If this applies to your child/family it may be more cost effective to provide your child with a packed lunch until an award is received.

Children NOT eligible for FREE school meals must pay in advance or on the day the meal is eaten. Children who forget to bring money to school will be issued with a slip & the amount must be paid in full the next day. I regret that children cannot present daily for a lunch if they have no money to pay. This may cause embarrassment for your child which we want to avoid at all costs. Any parent unable to pay for school lunches due to hardship should speak to me directly.
Further information on the current menu is available on www.renfrewshire.gov.uk 

OUTDOOR LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES

This session all children/classes will have outdoor learning opportunities. Please ensure your child comes to school each day with a jacket suitable for rainy days as children will frequently be learning outside. It is easy to forget this particularly if children are being dropped off & picked up by car as many children are. 

The Daily Mile will also continue this session. Children only change footwear for this activity but again a suitable rainproof jacket is necessary as often this activity is undertaken in the rain. School staff would of course exercise the same discretion, as we do at break times if the weather is particularly inclement then the activity would not go ahead.
PE days will be posted on the App tomorrow. Indoor PE requires shorts, polo shirt & sandshoes/trainers. Outdoor PE requires an appropriate jacket & footwear as well as leggings/joggers on colder days. Children should come to school wearing school uniform as normal & change into indoor/outdoor kit for these activities.
SACRAMENTAL MEETINGS
Sacramental meetings will take place in St Charles’ Church for P4 and P7 parents on Monday 9th September.  The P4 meeting will be 7 – 7.45pm. P7 meeting will be at 8 – 8.45pm. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

ALDI’S KIT FOR SCHOOLS
If you shop in Aldi’s our Fundraising Group have asked if you could collect stickers for the school? Information is below. Thank you.

From 6 September, when a member of your school community spends £30 in any Aldi store, they'll receive a special Team GB athlete sticker to send in to school. Complete a poster with 300 stickers to receive a school sports kit, and be entered into our prize draw to win one of twenty £20,000 cash prizes!
Some dates for your diary
	I will always try to give as much advance notice of important dates as possible. It is important to note however, dates are always subject to change.
	

	
	

	Wednesday 4th September

Meet The Teacher (details above)

All welcome

Thursday 5th September
Room 15 Class Mass @ 2pm
Room 15 Parents Welcome
Friday 6th September

First Friday Mass in Parish @ 10am – P5 pupils will attend (parent helpers required)

Golden Ticket Tea Party

All welcome

P1-P7-invitation only

Monday 9th September
Sacramental Meeting for Parents in St Charles’ Church@7pm 

 P4 parents

Monday 9th September
Sacramental Meeting for Parents in St Charles’ Church@8pm

P7 parents

Tuesday 10th September
Vocations Mass in St Mirin’s Cathedral at 7pm
All welcome
Thursday 12th September

Room 14 Class Mass @ 2pm

Room 14 parents welcome

Monday 16th September

Mass at cathedral @ 10am

P7 pupils

Wednesday 18th  September

Early years Curriculum Evening
P1 & Nursery parents 

Wednesday 25th September

P6 swimming lessons @ Lagoon

P6 pupils
Thursday 26th  September
P6 Class Mass-Launch of PFFA @ 2pm
P6 Parents Welcome
Friday 27st September

HOLIDAY SCHOOL & NURSERY CLOSED

Monday 30th  September

HOLIDAY SCHOOL & NURSERY CLOSED

OTHER IMPORTANT DATES will be issued in September Bulletin.
Yours sincerely

Judith Kirk
HEADTEACHER (ACTING)

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

	

	
	


Please complete the slip if you would like the monthly bulletin emailed to you. From September it will be available on the School App. Paper copy for P1 parents this month only.

I would like the monthly bulletin emailed to me.
Child’s name ____________________________    Class ____________

Parents email address ____________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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